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MINUTES OF MEETING
POLICY COMMITTEE

DATE:

December 19, 2007
TIME:

9:30 a.m.

PLACE:
Scio Township Hall, 827 N. Zeeb Road, Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Members Present:
City of Saline – Gretchen Driskell, Chair 


Pittsfield Township – Jim Walter, Vice Chair 

Dexter Township/WCPAB – Pat Kelly, Secretary-Treasurer 



City of Chelsea – Ann Feeney 
Village of Dexter – Jim Carson 
Superior Township – Brenda McKinney   

U of M – Hank Baier 

Ann Arbor Township – Cheryl MacKrell 
WCRC – Wes Prater 

Scio Township – Jean King 

 Members Absent:
Ypsilanti Township – Ruth Ann Jamnick 

City of Ann Arbor – Mike Anglin
MDOT Planning – Pam Boyd

Northfield Township – Cindy Wilson 

AATA – David Nacht 

WCBOC – Jessica Ping 
SWWCOG – Ron Mann   

City of Ypsilanti – Bill Nickels 
EMU  

Others Present:
WATS – Terri Blackmore, Matt Raschke, Ryan Buck, Eric Bombery, Nick 



Sapkiewicz 
MDOT University Region – Kari Andrewes, Paul Lott
WCRC – Steve Puuri
FHWA – Chris Dingman
Indian Trails – Gordon Mackay

1. Call to Order
Chair Driskell called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m. She asked those present to introduce themselves.  
2. Public Participation
Chair Driskell noted that there were no members from the public wishing to address the Committee so the public participation time was closed.
3. Approval of the November 21, 2007 Policy Committee Minutes
Mr. Prater made a motion to approve the November 21, 2007 Policy Committee Minutes.  Mr. Walter supported the motion and the minutes were approved as presented.

4. Communications and Announcements
Ms. Blackmore reported that Matt Raschke is leaving WATS at the end of the year to pursue a career in law enforcement.

Ms. Blackmore explained the handouts at each place, which included: 

1. Upcoming meetings
2. SEMCOG update on Ann Arbor to Detroit Rail

3. Draft Transportation Profile

4. Draft Transit Plan
5. October Crashes
5. Approval of Bills over $500 

Ms. Blackmore reported that there were two bills over $500.  
1. $7,353.00– LSA Associates for model update
2. $1,235.00 – Nick Sapkiewicz
Ms. Kelly made a motion to approve the bills, Mr. Prater supported and the motion passed.
6. Report on WATS Activities  
Ms. Blackmore noted that the update to the Ann Arbor to Detroit Rapid Transit Study was provided at each place.

Ms. Blackmore reported that the North-South Rail coalition continues to work towards formation of a two county regional transit authority.  There is a technical group preparing a business plan for the remaining work.  A meeting to discuss the CMAQ application on behalf of the authority was held at WATS and it was decided that the grant application will continue to proceed through the grant process.  
Ms. Blackmore stated that Asset Management data is available on the WATS website and is available by community from 2003-2007.   A map of the recommended action and tables showing the ratings have also been added to the website.  Ms. Blackmore also noted that the 2008 Asset Management Conference has been scheduled and is included in the upcoming meetings list.
Ms. Blackmore reported that WATS has completed the field data collection, for HPMS, and that year end traffic count calculations were ongoing.  The submission of HPMS data is due by the end of the year.  
Ms. Blackmore reported Ms. Burleigh is working on the last of November crashes and October and November corrections.  The office is close to real time processing now; however, both the Washtenaw County Sheriff’s Department and the City of Ypsilanti Police Department have outstanding crashes that need to be sent back to WATS.   
Ms. Blackmore reported that there were two statewide meetings on local funding options on December 11 and December 14 in Lansing.  At the December 11 meeting, the group officially changed the name of the group from Business for Better Roads (BBR) to Businesses for Better Transportation (BBT).  The group agreed that without a gas tax increase the effort will not be able to address the maintenance needs of the existing system.  Ms. Blackmore added that the group has finalized a white paper on the transportation needs of the state and has presented the information to four state Senators and three Representatives.  She also stated that the proposal was well received by all but one was supportive.  Ms. Blackmore also reported that the group is working diligently to make the legislature understand that enabling local options does not eliminate the need for a gas tax increase.
Mr. Buck reported that the WATS model development effort is back on track after being delayed due to an employment data release agreement at the Attorney General’s Office.  WATS has provided the consultant with employment data and has received and reviewed drafts of the documentation regarding trip generation and trip distribution.  Mr. Buck stated that despite the delay, the project is still expected to be completed in spring of 2008.

Ms. Blackmore stated that both the Transit Plan Steering Committee and the WATS Technical Committee have reviewed the Transit Plan for Washtenaw County.  All comments were considered and incorporated where appropriate.    
Ms. Blackmore stated that Mr. Bombery with the assistance of Nick Sapkiewicz has completed a draft of the Transportation profile.

7. Old Business

A.
Federal Funding Policy PE & ROW - Action
Ms. Blackmore stated that Ms. Jamnick was Chair of the sub-committee which made a recommendation on the federal funding policy; however, since she was not able to attend the meeting she asked that the Committee consider tabling discussion on the item until February.
Ms. Kelly made a motion to table the motion until the February meeting.  Mr. Walter supported and the motion was tabled.

8. New Business

A.
Michigan Flyer - Presentation
Ms. Driskell introduced Mr. Gordon Mackay from Indian Trails.  Indian Trails is the coach bus service that has invested and is operating the Michigan Flyer bus service, which operates between Lansing and Detroit Metropolitan Airport with stops in Jackson and  Ann Arbor.  
Mr. Mackay discussed the success of the Michigan Flyer service between East Lansing and Metro Airport.  He stated that the goal is to have hourly service between East Lansing, Jackson, Ann Arbor and Metro Airport.   Currently the service provides approximately 400 rides per day and that number continues to increase on a monthly basis.  Mr. Mackay thanked the Sheraton Hotel, the University of Michigan and AATA for all their work in assisting the service.  He stated that the only resistance to the service has been Metro Airport.  He then detailed some of the difficulties that the service has encountered since the addition of the stop in Ann Arbor.
The Committee asked Ms. Blackmore to draft a letter to the Airport Authority to support the Michigan Flyer service.  Mr. Prater added that the letter should also be sent to the Governor and the State Senators and Representatives. 
B. Transportation Profile Distribution– Action in February
Mr. Bombery stated that the Transportation profile is meant to be a snapshot in time of the current transportation system.  He stated that the Profile has sections on demographics, roadways, transit, non-motorized and freight.  Mr. Bombery stated that the last Transportation Profile was completed in 1992.  Mr. Bombery asked that Committee members provide their comments to him by Friday January 18th.    
C. Transit Plan for Washtenaw County – Action in February
Mr. Raschke reported that the Transit Plan for Washtenaw County includes a description of the current transportation providers within the county, identification of transit needs and deficiencies and recommends where future transit service is needed within Washtenaw County.  
Mr. Raschke asked that Committee members provide their comments to Ms. Blackmore by Friday, January 11th.

D. Report from Personnel Committee on Staff Contracts – Action


Ms. Blackmore stated that contract information was provided to voting members only in their packet because there is personnel information that must remain confidential.  

Ms. McKinney made a motion to approve the recommended changes in staff salaries.  Ms. Feeney supported and the motion passed.
Mr. Baier thanked Terri for including the market reference data.

9. Agency Reports

A. City of Ann Arbor
A representative was not present.  Ms. Blackmore noted that there will be a new representative from the City of Ann Arbor for the Policy Committee.
B. AATA
A representative was not present.
C. Ann Arbor Township
Ms. Mackrell stated that she was happy to be back at a WATS meeting.  
D. City of Chelsea
Ms. Feeney had nothing to report.
E. Dexter Village

Mr. Carson had nothing to report.

F. Dexter Township

Ms. Kelly had nothing to report.

G. Planning Advisory Board

Ms. Blackmore noted that due to a restructuring she will now represent WATS on the Planning Advisory Board where Pat Kelly was the WATS representative; Pat Kelly remains on the board in a different capacity.
H. Eastern Michigan University

A representative was not present.
I. FHWA

Mr. Dingman introduced himself and stated he was happy to represent FHWA on the WATS Committee.  
J. Northfield Township

A representative was not present.

K. Pittsfield Township

Mr. Walter reported that the Aeronova project had its ground breaking.  He added that the State Road corridor is really booming.  Mr. Walter also stated that the gas station on the corner of State and Ellsworth is being reconstructed and that entering and exiting will be made easier.   

L. MDOT Planning

A representative was not present.
M. MDOT Region/TSC
Ms. Andrews reported that MDOT recently made some guard rail updates to the M-14 Barton Road interchange.  Ms. Mackrell thanked MDOT for the new guardrail and encouraged everyone to take notice of it as they travel through the area.  
Mr. Lott reported that final comments have been received on the Access Management study and that meetings with each of the 4 communities will take place between now and March to incorporate the study results into the zoning ordinances of the communities.  

Ms. Blackmore stated that MDOT did not give much notice to the public or WATS regarding the listening sessions on the 5 year plan.  Ms. Andrews stated that the communications office does the scheduling for the meetings and that comments regarding timing and scheduling of the meetings should be directed to the communications department. 
N. City of Saline
Ms. Driskell had nothing to report.
O. SWWCOG

A representative was not present.
P. SEMCOG

A representative was not present.
Q. Scio Township

Ms. King had nothing to report. 
R. Superior Township

Ms. McKinney had nothing to report.
S. University of Michigan

Mr. Baier had nothing to report.
T. County Board of Commissioners 

A representative was not present.
U. WCRC

Mr. Prater reported that the road commission has diminished revenues since last year.  Mr. Puuri stated that next years construction projects total approximately 66 million dollars with a large portion of that coming from developer improvements.  He added that almost all of this years work is complete with no new lane closures expected this year.    
V. Ypsilanti Township

A representative was not present.
W. City of Ypsilanti

A representative was not present.
10. Adjournment

Ms. Driskell thanked Mr. Raschke for his years of service at WATS and stated that while she is sad to see him go, she is glad that he is pursuing a career in public service.  

The meeting was adjourned at 11:17 A.M.
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